Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, February 15, 2017
Present      
David Pel – Treasurer   
George McLachrie – President
Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director
Bev Olson -- Social Director

Mike Hopkins – Membership Director

Graham Youde – Operations Director
Anothy Mazzucco -- Tournament Director

Kenny Wong – Director at Large
Glenn Richards – Head Pro
Caroline Tuhten—Junior Development Director

Absent

Val Cuthbert—Secretary

Lawrence Kumar—VP

Peter Upper—Men’s League Director
Approval of draft agenda
Mike Hopkins added to discuss that he would like to have a written warning issued to a club member for the verbal abuse of their child if this behaviour is seen again.

The Agenda was approved.   

Adoption of the Minutes from January 2017
The minutes were adopted.     

Bubble Update
The city of Burnaby approved an additional 1 month of bubble up if:

1. Burnaby Park & Rec tennis lessons can be taught in the bubble
2. BC High School Championships are played in the bubble

Glenn and George will meet with Peggy McMillan regarding lesson porgram to see when they need the courts.

BC High School Championships to be held May 11, 12, 25, 26 and 27, 2017

Ombudsperson

Jackie Brown had a trial run as ombudsperson for 4 months. Graham and David felt like it is helping. Caroline thought it was taking on an unnecessary position.

Motion was put forth to create a 1-year term for the ombudsperson. Motion passed with 5 votes for and 3 votes against.

Concerns put forth by Jackie:

1. No one answering the phones

2. No one checking courts for illegal play

3. No salt on the ice

4. Club not putting members first

AGM motion passed not to rent any further courts.
George mentioned the need for a full time office staff. The position has been difficult to fill due to the poor pay and is part time at 7 months per year. Need a special board meeting to discuss office administration, web page a mess, answering phone, checking courts, office a mess. Board members agreed to 7-9:00pm on Wednesday, February 22 at the Rugby Club.

Member Survey

Mike mention that there would be a $50 gift card for Max for putting the survey together. Mike reviewed the survey results. He also asked the best way to communicate the results. A short summary for the newsletter was suggested. 
